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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

If you are unable to attend the meeting on Thursday please advise Cecil and if you can’t reach her then me.

Thank you to everyone for the beautiful flowers and card that you sent to Neil and I on the recent death of his father aged 99 years and 2 months on 4 April.  I think once Leo got to 99 we all expected that he could live ‘forever’ and then to think that he died just a couple of months after celebrating this feat is unbelievable.

Then on 20 April, Catherine borrowed my car to drive to Chermside to visit a friend who has recently become engaged.  She was just at the ‘new lights’ on Uhlmann Road and was on the ‘green arrow’ to turn right to get onto the highway when the guy in the Triton at the red light decided that it was his turn to go and slammed into the side of the car doing serious damage to the car but luckily none to Catherine.  If her boyfriend had of been sitting in the passenger seat at the time then he would have been in serious trouble.  The car is smashed in from the windscreen to the boot.  She is very lucky that the impact didn’t flip the car.  She said that it hovered on two wheels for a while before landing back on all four.
Isn’t it amazing that in a club with the numbers we have that so many of us are going to Convention.

I hope you have all read the slate of candidates for the AGM elections and that if anyone else would like to be nominated for a position on the board you have to make your intentions known.  
Remember Breast Cushion stuffing day on Sat 31/4 at 1.30pm at Shirley’s if Shirley has received from her illness.
Happy Mother’s Day to everyone for the 14 May.

Are you available for an hour or two on 3 May for the Charity Day?  We are going to see if we can sell our Entertainment Books.  Even 1 hour would be great.

Regards

Patricia
	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARY

	Belated Wishes for Sara 20 March
Cathy 8 April 

Barbara 9 May
	Cathy & husband 2/5
Sandra and Peter 7/5

Pam & Steve 17/5




TREASURERS REPORT

To be forwarded to you by Pam.
STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.

There is no change from the last report except for the following from the Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service Incorporated (CRDVS).

Estrella from CRDVS sent us Easter Greetings which I am belatedly passing on in this report. She also advised of three functions that they are holding in the near future. 
Some of you may be interested in attending as individuals or passing on details below to people who may like to attend. The first two are possibly more relevant for us. It is pleasing to note that we are now being included to receive this information as a supporter of the CRDVS.


1.  On 03 May from 5.00pm to 5.30pm (Assemble at 4.45pm) in the Caboolture Town Square the CRDVS is holding a REMEMBRANCE DAY CANDLE LIGHTING CEREMONY in remembrance of those who have died from Domestic Violence and their loved ones. 
The Hon. Carolyn Male is the guest speaker. If unable to attend you can still take part by lighting a candle to raise awareness of fatal outcomes due to domestic and family violence. For further details contact 5498 9533.

2. In partnership with the Women's Legal Service CRDVS are holding a free Information Session on THE NEW FAMILY LAW SYSTEM (and its impact on those affected by domestic violence). Topics to be covered include:
  
Changes to the Family Law Act
  
The Role of the New Family Law Centres
            The appropriateness of mediation for                                                                   those who are affected by domestic violence
             Practical tips for preparing for mediation

Speakers are Ms Rachael Field: Lecturer, Faculty of Law,  Queensland University of Technology and President, Women's Legal Service and Ms Rachel
Nell: Women's Legal Service Solicitor and Outreach Worker Three venues and dates are offered:
Strathpine: Tuesday 18 May, 9.30 to 12.30, 
Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre,
730 Gympie Road, Lawnton
Redcliffe: Tuesday 30 May, 9.30 to 12.30, Shillman Room, Redcliffe Cultural
Centre, Down Street(via Irene Street), Redcliffe
Caboolture: Monday 22 May, 9.30 to 12.30, Lady Gowrie Centre, 10B Torrens
Road, Morayfield
Limited spaces are available for this wonderful information sharing opportunity. Please call 5498 5333 to register.

3. The Refugee and Immigration Legal Service (RAILS) in association with The Immigrant Women's Support Service and CRDVS are holding a workshop for the helping professions on THE DOMESTIC VIOLENCE PROVISIONS IN MIGRATION LAW on
Thursday 29 June, 12.00 to 4.00pm at the Lady Gowrie Caboolture Community
Space, 10B Torrens Road, Morayfield at a cost of $5.00 per person. To register by 5.00pm on 26 June phone RAILS on 3846 3189. Light refreshments will be provided. 
This workshop may not be relevant to our Zonta Club members. The Club has a copy of the Workshop Program.

The proposed combined Zonta function with CRDVS is still in the pending phase with no further advances since the last Newsletter. Therefore if it eventuates it may have to be held towards the end of the year and not in June as originally proposed.

Even though Shirley is on Leave of Absence as a member of this Committee she is investigating what current costs would be incurred to send a container to Malawi to inform our decision whether to proceed or not. Thanks Shirley. We
wish you a speedy recovery from the nasty illness that has also limited your voice to a whisper.

Sandra Cooke
ZISVAW: 

Educational Resources for Somalia: 
Nothing to report 

Breast Cushions:

Don’t forget the Breast Cushion Stuffing Day is at Shirley’s at 1.00pm on Saturday 29 April.  Hope to see you all there.  If Shirley is sick and unable to have the stuffing day an email will be sent to you all.
Birthing Kits:

No word from Carole as to whether the kits have arrived or not.

 

Iced Cakes:
None needed at this point.

 
Sandra Cooke

PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

PUBLIC RELATIONS:-

Just a reminder to everyone that I will be bringing the Entertainment Books to the April meeting.
They are still the same cost as last year which is $60.00. 

Tell all your friends about them. The Zonta Club of Caboolture makes $12.00 per book to go towards our fundraising.

We have one book which we received free so we can decided at a later date what we are going to do with it – e.g. as a raffle prize or donate it to a good cause.

Pam Berkett

Fundraising Publicity & United Nations.

Helene has continued to do a fantastic job re the OUR Radio interview. If anyone else would like to volunteer to do an interview please come forward.

As you all know we celebrated International Rose Day at our March meeting.   All the cardboard roses will be incorporated into a scrap-book to go in with our Publicity photos etc.
Patricia is organizing a photo album to start the ball rolling so we can get started to put our Newspaper clippings and photos into an organized state.

FUND RAISING:-

Nothing to report
Pam Berkett
MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

At our last meeting we inducted Cathy into our club and Sara has transferred from Pine Rivers. 
Sadly we said goodbye to Janette who decided not to renew her membership.  She will be sadly missed.

Welcome ladies and all the best to Janette and Kerry and thank you for collecting the shampoos etc and for Kerry for preparing them.  
If anyone knows of anyone in the community you think would make a great Zontian, please pass on their name to Barbara or Cecil.

Cecil Nielson in Barbara Brann’s absence.
OUT OF AFRICA
Dear Carol

We are still looking at the logistics of organizing a container of supplies to you again this year. 

 

We have less members in the club now then we had when we sent the last container plus we have 2 on leave, another resignation at the March meeting, 4 who work full time either in Caboolture or Brisbane Areas etc., which really leaves a lot of the clubs hands-on activities to very few.  I don't want to burn out these few by then be resentful of having to carry too big a load.

 

I asked Ros Kinder (Governor) if we could put out a general call for help and she said that she couldn't endorse it again as when she did last time it was a once off call for help.

 

If we decided to go ahead with the container it will depend on a few variables falling into place and probably won't be until after the June meeting as we are now into club nominations, AGM, changeover dinner and Convention so everyone is pretty flat out.  When does your contract in Mzuzu run out?

 

We have paid the Adelaide Hills Zonta Club for 800 birthing kits which they forwarded to you (this is a Zonta endorsed project) and which you should have received by now as they were sent early to middle February.  Can you please let me know if these arrived or when they do arrive?

 

Regards

Patricia

Dear Patricia,   I fully understand your position regarding logistics of the container.  I have a twelve month extension which takes me up until December 2006.  I also have a Work Permit and a Visa until December 2007.  I am in the process of applying for a new two year contract to take me through until December 2008.  If I stay much longer than this I may not want to come back to Australia !!  The work here is stressful and frustrating, but it is also challenging and I quite enjoy it.  Good luck with convention and elections at all levels.  Thank you for being so patient with my email problems.  You are often in my thoughts and I do appreciate all that you are doing for me.   Carole T






